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The Director  
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Macquarie Street  
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
Via email: portfoliocommittee1@parliament.nsw.gov.au   
 

Dear Ms Ismay, 

INQUIRY INTO THE ELECTORAL FUNDING AMDENDMENT BILL 2023 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit on behalf of the National Party of Australia – NSW (the 
NSW Nationals) to the above-mentioned inquiry. 

The NSW Nationals note the difficulty of reaching an appropriate figure for third party 
campaigners, given the High Court’s 2019 Unions NSW v New South Wales decision and 2023 
Unions NSW v New South Wales decision, and would not submit to burden the implied freedom 
of political communication. 

In introducing the Election Funding and Disclosures Amendment Bill 2010, which was the 
precursor to today’s Electoral Funding Act 2018, then Premier Kristina Keneally outlined two key 
tests for the proposed legislation in the second reading speech: 

“These reforms are about putting a limit on the political arms race, under which those 
with the most money have the loudest voice and can simply drown out the voices of all 
others. The reforms will help to give voters a better opportunity to be fully and fairly 
informed of the policies of all political parties, candidates and interested third parties.” 

This is important context for this submission, because future reforms Electoral Funding 
Amendment Bill 2023 (the Bill) should meet both the test of preventing those with the loudest 
voice to drown out all others, and the test of allowing the public to be fully and, importantly, fairly, 
informed of policies of political actors. 

Third party campaigners with similar purposes are presently empowered to co-ordinate their 
activities and messages. Should similar third-party campaigners organise in this manner, the 
effective cap to amplify a particular message would be five times the proposed expenditure cap 
of $225,900, for organisations or groups that are not candidates in elections. 

 

2023 General Election – A Possible Outcome 
 
Attached to this submission are four pieces of registered electoral material from the 2023 State 
General Election. It includes pieces from 
 

• NSW Teachers Federation 
• Australian Services Union NSW & ACT 
• Fire Brigade Employees Union 
• NSW Labor 

 










